September 21, 2015
Passenger Tramway Advisory Council (PTAC) Meeting 

SANY Annual Meeting

Lake Placid Conference Center

Start time: 7:01pm

End Time: 7:45pm

Members:

Gerald Fielding-Tramway

Jim Ruhl- Chairman PTAC

Tom Sanford- Doppelmayr USA

Wes Kryger- Greek Peak Mountain

Other Attendee’s: 

Vincent Rapacciuolo - Department of Labor

Albert Schuler-Department of Labor

Tom Gilbert- Catamount Ski/Public Observer

Topics:

· Chairman Ruhl Called the meeting to order and Council Members and other attendees introduced themselves
· Minutes of Meeting Minutes from 12/2014 were distributed and reviewed. Motion to approve was made by Tom Sanford, seconded by Wes Kryger and unanimously approved.
· Albert Schuler presented a review of facts about the fatality at Hunter Mountain. It was determined to be not a lift related incident. Individual lifted safety bar. No reason to amend the code rule was found by the council.
· Vincent Rapacciuolo presented the current status of Code Rule 32 that it is amended by Applicable Variance to allow use of ANSI 2011 and ANSI Standard anticipated date for next update is 2016.  DOL hopes to follow that with a new code rule 32. 
· Tom Sanford gave a review of facts regarding Sugarloaf rollback, detailing a failure in drive line caused lift to reverse direction. Auto rollback did not work perfectly attendant had to pull brake.  State of Maine is investigating. A discussion by members ensued with details on possible retrofits and inspection procedures.
· Presentation by Tom Sanford on SANY Lift Maintenance Program- 6year program with 6 curriculums, all present applauded the values of the program.
· Suggestions by Tom Gilbert to revamp the ticket language with more modern/technology specifically to allow for RFID and other tickets which don’t require visible display.  A discussion followed on the methods of amending Code Rule 54 and the problems with the legal requirements of Article 18. Vincent Rapacciuolo stated DOL can give a variance for Article 18 after a request and complete review from NYSDOLs engineering division.
· Tom Sanford updated the council that ANSI will require lift restraint bars starting with its next revision thus making it more consistent with NY regulations.

· Motion to adjourn was made by Jerry Fielding, seconded by Tom Sanford. And approved unanimously. 

